Dear owlabourers Whose Names Are

Thank you once again for allowing
us fo share with you and for taking the time to read our letters.

Rising Tensions
The political situation is really a mess with the preparations for upcoming local and

departmental elections. The internal conflict is being agitated again as former members of the
FARC along with the ELN now appear to be strongly allied with the national army of Venezuela. As
Venezuelans continue to pour out of Venezuela, Maduro seeks to provoke Colombia into a conflict
with plans to send the Venezuelan army to the border with Colombia. Ecuador now has over three
million Venezuelans and seeks to limit the number entering. Please continue to pray for that situa-
tion. The economy here continues to be bad with high unemployment and a high cost of living.

Recently, in Valledupar, a pediatrician was killed by hit men who gunned him down while
he was out jogging. Also, we have had problems with what appears to be someone stealing elec-
tricity from the house we live in and the Church as the monthly costs have gone up. There appears to
be little or no law enforcement, and many get away with threats and violence. Please pray that the
Lord give us wisdom to deal with that situation.

Travelling A Bit

At the beginning of July, Martha and Hannah travelled to Bogotd for badly need-
ed checkups. When we travelled to Tunjq, | was asked to preach there. Please pray for that Church
because they have changed Pastors. We have sought to be a blessing to the current Pastor
(Orlando Pérez) and his family as well. Martha helped a few days with the ladies. On the day |
was preaching a young couple visited that Church for the first time. Martha got to know them and
found out about a young married lady who lives in Valledupar. The young lady visited the Church
one morning, and Martha was able to lead her to accept the Lord that morning. Please pray that
the Lord place it in her heart to come to Church and provide for her transportation.

In Valledupar

The Lord allowed us to evangelize another couple who also want to get married and
be baptized. It has been a time of testing for them since their young daughter that is five years old
was recently hospitalized with Pneumonia. She is back home now, but please help us pray for that
situation. We celebrated the fourth anniversary of the Church.

At the end of August, | was invited to preach a Mission Conference in Barranquilla to cele-
brate their seventh anniversary. My family and | had a great time of fellowship and trust that it was
indeed a blessing for them. Bro. Simeon preached and taught Sunday School while we were away,
with his wife and Sister Nini helping with the children in Valledupar. Thank the Lord, all went well.
Please continue to pray for those being trained. Please pray that we will get people that have
been discipled involved in discipling others.

Thankfulness & Prayer For Our Family

Thank the Lord, we now have a chiropractor here in
Valledupar. He is from Ohio. Please pray that we will get to witness to him. Martha will be receiv-
ing therapies to help with her sciatica. We thank the Lord that | was able to get a medical checkup.
Also, we were able to get the home school materials for Hannah and Timothy and get started back
with school. We thank the Lord that we were able to get some badly needed repairs done to the
car. We would like to also thank all of you for the burden of your hearts in spending time in prayer
before the Lord and for faithfully giving for the needs here.
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